TEMPLATE LETTER TO CONSERVATIVE MPs – HUMAN RIGHTS  
Your address

Dear                     MP,

HUMAN RIGHTS AND THE BREXIT PROCESS

As a constituent, I am concerned by suggestions that the Government wishes to repeal the Human Rights Act. Can you confirm that you will vote against such an initiative? Similarly, will you resist any attempt to remove the UK from the European Convention on Human Rights?

In view of the need of the UK to trade and interact with the EU in the long-term, would you agree that the best overall approach for the UK will be to conform to EU laws, regulations and the conventions which the EU has signed? Some of these have human rights implications; many will simply assist in maintaining a good relationship with EU states.

Concerning the general human right to move between countries for a variety of purposes, I have a number of concerns about the Government’s intended approach to this range of topics in future:

First, would you agree that the large, serious and increasing number of skills shortages in the UK, which have occurred despite the effects of freedom of movement within the EU, still require the UK to operate an overall system of immigration that reflects both our needs for skills and our ageing population?

To note, skills shortages in the UK currently include: carpenters; consultants for hospitals in a wide variety of specialisms; electricians; engineers; family doctors (GPs); farmers; junior doctors; medical and dental technicians; nurses; physicists of various types; plasterers; plumbers; radiographers; school teachers; science, technology and mathematics specialists. The list of shortage occupations maintained by the Foreign Office is far longer than this: https://www.gov.uk/guidance/immigration-rules/immigration-rules-appendix-k-shortage-occupation-list 

Second, will you agree to campaign for the removal of students from migration figures as they are not long-term residents and should not be counted as if they were immigrants?

Third, will you resist suggestions by the Prime Minister, Theresa May, that UK immigration rules should place more restrictions on entry to the UK by non-EU nationals? This ignores our skills shortages, discriminates between continental Europe and the rest of the world in a manner likely to cause offence when new trade treaties are being sought with many countries, and is likely to be prejudicial to our economy.
Yours sincerely, etc

